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Sept enber 4, 2003

Attn: OFI B Notice No. 4

Chi ef, Regul ations and Procedures Division
Al cohol and Tobacco Tax and Trade Bureaul
PO Box 50221

Washi ngton, D.C. 20091-022100C TY BEVERAGES
Dear Sir or Madam O O0OOSERVI CE
OO0OO0OEXCEEDI NG CUSTOVER

OOOOOEXPECTATI ONS

City Beverages of Ol ando supports the proposed rule recently issued in March 2003 by
the Tax and Trade Bureau that outlines the necessary al cohol content requirenments in
order for Flavored Malt Beverages (FMB) to be classified as beer. The proposed
standard would require that in order for an FMB to be classified as beer, its al cohol
content derived fromdistilled al cohol can not exceed 0.5%

Beer is a unique type of alcohol that has been regul ated and taxed differently than ot her
al cohol beverages throughout our nation’s history. The distinction that beer enjoys from

ot her al cohol products is based on its age-old production process. Its definition in the

I nternal Revenue Code dates back to the 1800's when the beer excise tax was first

i nposed by Congress. The proposed rule is consistent with the historical interpretation of
what constitutes beer and other nmalt beverages.

Such policy consistency is inportant because while states enjoy regul atory power over

al cohol, nmost follow federal regulatory guidelines. The proposed rule would help

mai ntain an orderly marketplace, thus avoiding costly can confusing disruptions in state
licensing, taxation and distribution policies. Any of which would deal a severe blowto
beer whol esal ers.

Mor eover, equating beer and beverages deriving a majority of their alcohol content from
distilled spirits could weaken the inportant distinctions between beer and products with a
hi gher al cohol content. These distinctions inpact state and federal policies regarding the
regul ati on and taxation of beer and ot her al cohol beverages. If these distinctions

di sappear, it will only be a matter of time before other producers of al cohol beverages
attenpt to categorize thensel ves as beer products.

Once again, City Beverages encourages the TTB to give a final approval to the proposed
“0.5% standard” on FMB's.

Si ncerely,

Mar keting Director
City Beverages, Ol ando
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